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INT. - CAR - DAY

GERALD is in the driver’s seat, KEVIN beside him. The car is 
a mess, ‘lived-in’ for several days, food wrappers and other 
trash littering the space.

GERALD
I don’t think going back is the 
best idea.

KEVIN
Do you have a better one?

GERALD
...No.

OPENING CREDITS

KEVIN
Look, Dad, I don’t want to spend my 
life running. Hiding this past year 
was bad enough. It’s time to bring 
this to a close. Besides...

GERALD
Yes?

KEVIN
...I don’t want you to get hurt 
because of me.

GERALD
(grunts dismissively)

KEVIN
I’m serious. You heard Janet. Joe 
murdered the others.

GERALD
I may just be a... what did she 
call it? A norm? But I pledged to 
Luke. Joe isn’t allowed to kill me.

KEVIN
There are worse things than death.

GERALD
...True. But Kevin, I have worked 
damn hard to keep you safe, and so 
has the network of others I found 
online. For you to just-

KEVIN
Just what?



GERALD
Walk right at the enemy...

KEVIN
We didn’t understand this before. 
This isn’t something to run and 
hide from. This is what I am, 
whether I want to be or not. I 
can’t hide.

GERALD
All right. Luke refused to accept 
you when I asked him before, but 
let’s find him. If you ask him 
personally, I am sure he’ll 
reconsider.

KEVIN
I don’t want to be on any team. I 
don’t want to play with anyone who 
would treat people like this. Like 
pieces on a game board.

GERALD
You don’t have a choice.

KEVIN
I do. You heard Janet.

GERALD
I thought you didn’t want to live 
you life with secrets, in hiding?

KEVIN
What she’s doing is different. I 
could help her. Try to end this.

GERALD
You don’t know what dangers are 
involved. She didn’t give us enough 
information.

KEVIN
Then I’ll figure it out. But I’m 
tired of asking everyone to protect 
me. That has to stop.

I just wish I knew how to find 
Jessica. If her friends are dead, 
I’m sure she isn’t still there. But 
where would she go?
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GERALD
You need to worry about yourself 
right now. There will be time to 
find her later.

KEVIN
Before it’s too late?

GERALD
Joe killed her family and her 
friends. She isn’t going over to 
his side.

KEVIN
But she shouldn’t pick any side. 
She can be like me, like Janet.

GERALD
Settle your own problems first, 
then worry about Jessica.

KEVIN
(sigh, but doesn’t argue)

Where should I drop you off?

GERALD
(angry)

Excuse me?

KEVIN
You’re not coming with me.

GERALD
The hell I’m not!

KEVIN
I already told you, it’s too 
dangerous. I don’t know what this 
is, what I’m walking into. But I 
can’t worry about you while I’m 
confronting Joe.

GERALD
Why confront Joe at all? Why not 
just do this in private?

KEVIN
I don’t know how he’ll react. I 
need to see him. I need him to see 
me. So this thing between us can be 
over, once and for all.

GERALD
I don’t like it.
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KEVIN
You don’t have to, Dad. I’m an 
adult.

GERALD
(after a beat, 
approvingly)

Yes. You are.

END CREDITS
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